

NOVEMBER 2021 NEWSLETTER

MARK YOUR CALENDARS...YOUR DECEMBER CALENDARS, THAT IS

Because there will be <u>no Club dinner</u> <u>in November</u>. Nor will we be going to Aspen Glen or the Hotel Colorado for our Holiday Party due to rising costs. Instead, we will be combining our <u>Holiday Party</u> with the annual <u>Hikers' Awards Banquet</u> at the Glenwood Community Center on December 9th at 5pm.

Jason from The Brickhouse will cater a buffet dinner, including roast pork loin with apples and figs, chicken breast with marsala sauce, mashed potatoes and gravy, summer fresh vegetables, garden salad & dressing, fresh baked bread, rolls with butter, lemonade, iced tea, and coffee, and strawberry cheesecake for dessert.

We will provide the plates, utensils, and cups. You may bring wine or beer if you like (but no hard liquor).

The cost is \$40 for the buffet plus an additional \$7 for the room rental for a total cost of \$47.00 per person. Please send your check, payable to "100 Club", to Donna Phelps at 110 Beaver Lane, Carbondale, CO, 81623, no later than November 30. For any questions, please call Bruce at 970-963-9654.

PLEASE remember to wear your name tags and feel free to bring a small HOLIDAY decoration for your table. Look for further details in the December Newsletter.

TENNIS ANYONE

We will continue playing doubles on an ad hoc basis in November at Sayre Park, subject to weather...and waning interest...until the ski season starts. Our usual day/time is Friday from 10am to 12pm, but we could play on an alternate day/time for more favorable conditions. Remember, we "fall back" on November 7, so 10am will feel like 11. For the duration of the season, Gerry Roehm will be in charge of our group. Contact him by email with any questions or if you wish to be added to his email list, so he can contact you if...and when ...we will be playing.

ALPINE SKIING

Ajax and Snowmass are scheduled to open on November 25, while Aspen Highlands and Buttermilk will open December 11. Sunlight Mountain is due to open on December 10.

We will resume skiing at Snowmass on Saturdays, because we found skiing there on Mondays as a group was largely a bust. We do not know yet if RFTA plans to resume its Snowmass Express bus service (discontinued in 2020 due to COVID).

While masks are no longer required outdoors at Aspen resorts, masks are required in all gondolas and all indoor venues, and proof of vaccination also is required at certain indoor venues: Cloud Nine (including the deck), Alpin Room at High Alpine, Lynn Britt Cabin and Sam's Smokehouse Restaurant.

Sunlight will adhere to Garfield County public health restrictions due to COVID. We will resume our regular Wednesday schedule there next month. Don't forget to pick up your 2021-22 pass. A new photo will be taken (no carry-over from last year).

NORDIC SKIING

The Ski Divas Are Back!

As the leaves fall off the trees while temperatures drop creating frosty mornings, and snow appears on mountain tops, our thoughts turn to skiing! If you enjoy getting out on your skinny skis to explore the trails, join the ski divas this winter on Tuesdays to enjoy Nordic skiing with a like-minded group of friends. We hope to start hitting the trails by mid-December depending on the snowfall. Watch for more information in the December newsletter. You can also get weekly email updates during the ski season by sending your email to kathyann.kline@yahoo.com.

Remember to save Tuesdays on your calendar for skiing throughout the winter months. We will keep an eye on the weather and use Thursday as our alternative day when conditions cancel our ski on Tuesday.

Looking forward to seeing you on the trails,

Joan and Kathy, The Ski Divas

PEOPLE'S BRIDGE

Men's Bridge and Ladies' Bridge has become People's Bridge. People of all sexual orientations are invited. If interested, please email Steve Huber -- shuber@uh.edu. We meet two Thursday evenings each month, starting at 6:30, and ending about 9:00 p.m. Games are hosted by players at their homes. COVID shots are required, while masks are optional.

ROSTER CHANGES FOR NOVEMBER NEW MEMBERS

LaCosse, Tom & Lori | 390 Pinyon Mesa Dr., Glenwood Springs CO 81601 | 262-745-6056 thomas.lacosse1229@gmail.com | lori.lacosse@yahoo.com

Lehmann, Jim & Kayla | 455 Gold River Ct. #533, Basalt CO 81621 | 713-775-1316 lehmannjimh@yahoo.com | kaylalehmann@gmail.com

ADDRESS CHANGES

Ryman, Cindy | 5 Gamba Drive, Glenwood Springs, CO 81601